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Congratulations again to 3 
parents and 2 staff on your 
successful nominations to 
Hume Central Secondary College Council.  

Parent Council representatives 2016: Lynette Byass, Robert Hodge, Stephen Byass, Deeba Sayed, Suzan Kurt 
and Liana Fletcher 

DET Council Representatives: Irene Iliadis, Allan Semmens, Parris Sloan, Carole Pyers and Michael Mawal 

Seconded Council members:  Anne Marmion, Marcelle Cacciattolo 

 I am looking forward to working with all our Councillors as a team on what I know will be a challenging but exciting year for our 

Learning Community. 

Our College Council does perform a very important role.  It brings together parents (8), 

College staff (5) and the broader community (2), total Council Members (15) in planning 

and decision making and this provides genuine opportunities to contribute to the 

educational vision and direction for our College. 

Our first new College Council meeting was Thursday 17th March 2016.  We farewelled 

Terry Clifton (College Council President 2010-2015) and thanked him for his dedication 

and commitment to Hume Central Secondary College.  Terry has made an outstanding 

contribution during his time on College Council.  

I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate new appointments:   

College Council President:  Lynette Byass 
Vice College Council President:  Robert Hodge 
Treasurer:  Lynette Byass 
Well done to all! 

It has been a fantastic start to 2016 for all our students and staff and I want to 
congratulate all on the enthusiastic way they have been focused on learning to ensure 
success for all our students Year 7-12.  The College overall student attendance at Year 
7-12 for the first 7 weeks of Term 1 is over 89% so far, well done to all. 

The College and staff are improving Curriculum and programs at the College so that learning and achievement is maximised in all areas 
and programs offered in 2016. 
 
PARENT/TEACHER/STUDENT CONVERSATONS 
Congratulations to those parent/carers who participated in our first Parent/Teacher/Student conversations on Tuesday 24th February.  
The overall attendance across the College was 69%, our goal is for over 90% of families to attend!  We cannot emphasise enough the 
importance of a strong partnership between staff and parents as a means to supporting students to achieve the best possible 
outcomes at school and beyond. 

Hope you all have a restful and safe break 

Regards  
Irene Iliadis 
COLLEGE PRINCIPAL        

 

 

Edition 2  
March 2016 

Two Years of Learning in one for all our Students in 2016 
COLLEGE VISION 

Our College Vision is to develop and encourage in our students a love of 
lifelong learning while equipping them with the skills, qualifications and 

personal attributes they need for a purposeful and fulfilling life beyond school. 

 
 

Public Holiday - Good Friday 

25th March 2016 

Term 2 

11th April 2016 - 24th June 2016 

Anzac Day - 25th April 

Student Free Day - 3rd June 

Student Free Day - 10th June 

vǳŜŜƴΩǎ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ - 13th June  

Term 3 

11th July 2016 - 16th September 2016 

Term 4 

3rd October 2015 to 20th December 2016 

Student Free Day - 5th December  

 

 

http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://www.bothellfootball.net/uploads/1/2/1/1/12110527/81653_orig.png&imgrefurl=http://www.bothellfootball.net/&h=231&w=640&tbnid=iSC2xa4jACCQ5M:&docid=9TLrSB4n9If12M&hl=en&ei=a04GVo3MGIWwmwXxsK3gCw&tbm=isch&ved=0CEcQMyghMCFqFQoTCM2t2dCblMgCFQXYpgodcVgLvA
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DIMBOOLA ROAD CAMPUS 
Campus Principal: Vivienne Caravas & Assistant Principal: Selen Atilla 
Term 1, 2016 has continued to see our students wearing our Academic Uniform 
respectfully and arriving on time with essential items from the booklist at Years 7 - 9. 
 
Please continue to support your students to: 

¶ Arrive at school at 8.35am in order for classes to start promptly at 8.45am as Time 
Counts 

¶ Undertake 30-45 minutes of homework daily at Year 7 plus a minimum of 20 mins 
of reading 3 times per week 

¶ Undertake 45-60 minutes of homework at Year 8 and 9 plus a minimum of 20 mins of reading 3 times per week 
 

2016 DIMBOOLA ROAD STUDENT LEADERSHIP TEAM  

YEAR 9 YEAR 8 YEAR 7 

CAMPUS LEADER:  Benjamin Bilotta 

CAMPUS LEADER : Alexa Riccardi 

STUDENT LEADER:  Haydon Harvey 

STUDENT LEADER:  Mason Thai 

STUDENT LEADER: Dilini Patabendige 

STUDENT LEADER : Vanessa Garcia  

STUDENT LEADER:  Alex Raffone 

STUDENT LEADER:  Robert Hodge 

STUDENT LEADER:  Nusrath Ahamed Nasar 

STUDENT LEADER:  Ashoor Shamoon 

STUDENT LEADER:  Mohit Shrivastav 

STUDENT LEADER: Bodie Richardson 

STUDENT LEADER: Bhanu Resmi 

STUDENT LEADER:  Ozge Karaley 

 

HOMEWORK CLUB 
Homework Club at Dimboola Road Campus continues to provide additional academic 
support to students. It is open to all students from Year 7-9 and runs on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays in the Library between 3.05pm to 4.30pm. Teachers will be available to assist 
students with their homework and classwork generally. This is a free service to all students.  
Permission notices must be signed by parents/guardians and returned to school.  If you have 
any queries please contact Ms Renu Sharma on 9099 1000. 

 

SEMESTER 1 - Lunchtime Activities Program 
The following activities are available for all students to participate in and enjoy during lunchtimes: 

¶ Chess Club - Every Friday with Mr Bediaga and Ms Ramadan in the library 

¶ Anime Club - Every Wednesday with Mr Bediaga in the library 

¶ Maths Club - Every Tuesday with Ms Ramadan in Year 7 

¶ Reading/Borrowing- Every Friday with Mr Bediaga and Ms Ramadan in the library 

¶ Computer Club - Tuesday Week 1 and Friday Week 2 with Ms Russell in the IT Room 

¶ Marble Run Madness - Every Tuesday with Mr Beadsmoore in Technology room 
 

PRIMARY SCHOOL VISITS - Dimboola Road Campus 
Dimboola Road Campus is working closely with feeder primary schools to further develop working partnerships with teachers and 
students to support transition from Grade 6 to secondary education.  We are expecting visits from Broadmeadows Valley PS, Bethal 
PS and Westmeadows PS this Term.  Students in Grades 5 and 6 will experience a round robin of Year 7 classes in the areas of Textiles, 
Maths and Science.  All visits are exciting and worthwhile and provide Grade 5 and 6 children with a taste of what secondary school is 
all about.  Certainly a talking point for primary students to share with their families, friends and teachers as well as an opportunity for 
families to make decisions about secondary education. 

 

SL ς Student Learning 

Year 9 Student Learning - {ƘŜŜǇΩǎ .Ǌŀƛƴ 5ƛǎǎŜŎǘƛƻƴ 
Year 9 Students participated in dissection of a {ƘŜŜǇΩǎ .ǊŀƛƴΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŀƴ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛǾŜ ŀƴŘ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ 
experience. We learnt about the different lobes and different sections of the brain and how they all 
have different functions. It was a knowledgeable way of experiencing the dissection which ended in 
a positive outcome. 

9A ς Elisha, Vanessa, Rayyan 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://www.cmmphost.com/owassoisms/wp-content/uploads/2015/09/homework-club.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.cmmphost.com/owassoisms/clubs-and-workshops-offered-at-the-owasso-library/&h=240&w=600&tbnid=bLtHa9ZMiJV0CM:&docid=fkSRCeQgbmRkCM&hl=en&ei=2Pq_VrOLJceb0gS6l6joBw&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwiz1-6KrvbKAhXHjZQKHboLCn0QMwhzKE0wTQ
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BLAIR STREET CAMPUS 
Campus Principal: Kate McArthur & Assistant Principal: Nick Bakatsoulas 

 
 

Special Events 
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As part of the LŜǳƪŀŜƳƛŀ CƻǳƴŘŀǘƛƻƴǎ ²ƻǊƭŘΩǎ DǊŜŀǘŜǎǘ {ƘŀǾŜΣ L ŘŜŎƛŘŜŘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǾŜ ƻŦŦ ǘƘŜ ōŜŀǊŘ L 
have been growing for the last 3 years.  I set myself a goal of collecting $2000 and was able to 
achieve this with the help of my family, friends and colleagues who generously donated.   

 
Students at Blair Street also got into the fun and games by 
having a Crazy Hair Day, another initiative of the Leukaemia 
Foundation that enables students to style or colour their 
hair in any way and donŀǘŜ ŀ ƎƻƭŘ Ŏƻƛƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊƭŘΩǎ 
Greatest Shave promotion.  The amount collected by the 
students was added to the donations that were made to my 
appeal and helped me reach my set goal.  If you are still 
interested in donating, the promotion is still open and will 
be until the 30th of June.  Again thank you to all those who 

contributed to raising money for such a great cause. 
 
To donate, please go to: http://my.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/michaelmawal 
 

Michael Mawal - Social Worker 
 

 

SEW ς Student Engagement & Wellbeing 

BREAKFAST CLUB 

Breakfast Club will be running every Monday and Thursday Morning 
from 8am to 8.30am, students can come in and have some cheese 

toasties, Milo and cereal.  As well as make their own jam, vegemite or honey toast if they like.  We also make yummy pancakes every 
now and then.  
 
 

SL ς Student Learning 

SCIENCE NEWS - The First Step into Experiments 

An important part of exploring Science is knowing how to conduct experiments safely 
and successfully. Knowing about equipment and safety in the laboratory is highly 

important in any experiment. The most useful piece of laboratory equipment is the 
Ψ.ǳƴǎŜƴ .ǳǊƴŜǊΩΦ Lǘ ŎƻƴǎǳƳŜǎ [tD Ǝŀǎ ŀƴd it is used to heat things in the laboratory. It 
has two flames: (1) yellow flame; (2) blue flame. Yellow flame is the safety flame; the 
blue flame is the heating flame. The temperature of the blue flame can be over 1500 
0C. This says how much safety is needed while the instrument is used in experiments.   
 
Students in Year 7 at Blair Street and Dimboola Road Campuses were excited in 
handling this equipment as a requirement of their Science learning. They were advised 
to wear lab coats and safety goggles as safety precautions. Instructions were given by the Science Teachers and 
close guidance was undertaken.  
 
At the end of the lesson, students were confident enough to use this equipment safely. Now they know about 
the structure and function of this marvellous lab equipment ǘƘŜ ΨBunsen BurnerΩ they are ready to use it by 
themselves in their future experiments. Good luck our small Scientists! 

Rose Dona - Science Team 

http://my.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/michaelmawal
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ENGLISH LANGUAGE CENTRE 

On Tuesday, 15th March, 2016 
Room 2B from the English Language 
Centre went on excursion to the 
Melbourne Museum.  Students 
visited the Dinosaur Walk and 
completed written tasks there.  
Students also viewed exhibitions in 
the Bunjilaka Gallery and the Life 
and Science Gallery and completed 
the Forest Walk. 
Ms Pipka 

 

COLLEGE EVENTS 

Bully Busters Theatre Production  

On March the 3rd the year 7 students from Blair Street and Dimboola Road were 

able to enjoy an entertaining production entitled, Bully Busters. Actors were able 

to present a number of scenarios that addressed bullying issues.  

The highly engaging performance focused on the negative impacts of bullying. 

The exploration of race, gender, stereotypes and discrimination came alive as the 

actors brought these very prominent themes to life through art. The confronting 

portrayal of bullying allowed the audience to reflect on the topic through their 

senses. The emotive play had a strong message, that we can all make a difference 

ƛŦ ǿŜ ŎƘƻƻǎŜΦ [ŜǘΩǎ ƭƻƻƪ Ǉŀǎt our differences and embrace our diversity. 

 

Hume Central Secondary College is committed to promoting a 

safe and caring environment as stated in our Healthy 

Relationships Policy. In promoting healthy relationships within 

the College we have implemented anti-bullying approaches in 

the school community, included anti-bullying programs within 

the curriculum, fostered team work activities and invited Class 

Act Theatre Company ǘƻ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ Ψ.ǳƭƭȅ .ǳǎǘŜǊǎΩ ǇƭŀȅΦ 

Ms Dunn 
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TOWN PARK CAMPUS 
Campus Principal: Lisa Robinson & Assistant Principal: Parris Sloan 
 

Excursions/Incursions 

Bundanon Art Camp 
Thursday 25th of February I accompanied Emily Trafford and Oom Pan Uthai on an 

interstate art trip as guests of Scotch College who so generously sponsored our students 

to attend this prestigious camp along with 13 of their own students.  

DAY 1:  Our journey started bright and early, meeting at Melbourne Airport at 5:45am to catch a flight to Canberra. Emily was so 

excited to be on her first ever flight. In Canberra we visited a lookout, to see the city and its landmarks from afar; had a quick stop at 

the War Memorial and then it was on to the National Gallery of Australia.  

At the gallery we enjoyed a tour of international artworks, viewing and discussing the works of 

Monet, Matisse, Pollock and Hocking to name a few. We also saw some amazing art 

installations featuring chandeliers and uranium glass, which glowed iridescent green under a 

UV light. Next was a visit to the National Portrait Gallery. We were grateful to be inside in air 

conditioning for most of the long day, due to the 40 degree heat in Canberra!  

After our gallery visits, we spent a long, windy, bushy drive through the wilderness (though we 

made a special stop in Goulburn to have lunch and see the Big Merino!) to get to our final 

destination: Bundanon, Riversdale Property, where we would spend the next two days. The Bundanon Trust was left to the Australian 

public by artist Arthur Boyd, his properties feature accommodation (for school and privatŜ ƎǊƻǳǇǎύΣ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ŀƴ ŀǊǘƛǎǘΩǎ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴŎŜΣ 

art studio and his own homestead ς all in the beautiful near-untouched landscape close to Nowra.  

Once at the camp, the students were immersed in the picturesque surroundings and in creating and learning about art. After settling 

into our temporary home, students began to sketch, paint and photograph the beautiful landscape.  

DAY 2:  WŜ ǿŜǊŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ŀƴŘ Ǝƻ ƛƴǎƛŘŜ !ǊǘƘǳǊ .ƻȅŘΩǎ ǎǘǳŘƛƻΤ ƭŜŦǘ ǳƴǘƻǳŎƘŜŘ ǎƛƴŎŜ ƘŜ ŘƛŜŘ ǎƻƳŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƎƻΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ 

his artworks, learn about his tools and processes. After this inspirational visit, students participated in a 3 hour en plein workshop 

όƭŀƴŘǎŎŀǇŜ ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎΣ ƻǳǘŘƻƻǊǎύΣ ǇŀƛƴǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƻǳǎ tǳƭǇƛǘ wƻŎƪΣ ŀƴ ƛŎƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǇǇŜŀǊǎ ŦǊŜǉǳŜƴǘƭȅ ƛƴ .ƻȅŘΩǎ ǿƻǊƪΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǳǎŜŘ 

charcoal to create these wonderful images.  
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!ŦǘŜǊ ŀ ǘƻǳǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ .ƻȅŘ ƘƻƳŜǎǘŜŀŘΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜŘ Ƴƛƭƭƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ ŘƻƭƭŀǊǎ ƻŦ .ƻȅŘΩǎ ŀƴŘ Ƙƛǎ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΩǎ ŀǊǘǿƻǊƪΣ ǿŜ ǊŜǘǳǊƴŜŘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ 

ŀŎŎƻƳƳƻŘŀǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ о ƘƻǳǊ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ŀƴ ŀǊǘƛǎǘΩǎ book. Students were given animal skulls to 

begin drawing as inspiration.  

Once dinner was over, it was back to work with a life drawing session. We were lucky to have a model attend and pose for us; it was 

wonderful for students to have this amazing university-style opportunity. Students learnt and tried out many different techniques for 

ŎǊŜŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƳƻŘŜƭΩǎ ŦƻǊƳΣ ǳǎƛƴƎ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ǘȅǇŜǎ ƻŦ ŎƘŀǊŎƻŀƭΦ  

Teachers were amazed that at the conclusion of this workshop (at around 9pm) that all students disappeared to bed! It had been an 

intense and productive day.  

DAY 3:  On our last day, photography was on the menu. Students participated in a photography workshop, where each pair were given 

ŀ ǎŜǘ ƻŦ ŎƻǎǘǳƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǇǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǘƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ΨŦƛƎǳǊŜ ƛƴ ƭŀƴŘǎŎŀǇŜΩ ƛƳŀƎŜǎΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎŀƳŜǊŀǎ ŀƴŘ ƳƻōƛƭŜ ǇƘƻƴŜǎ ǘo 

create interesting images that juxtaposed the gorgeous bushy landscape with their amusing outfits and poses. After morning tea, we 

were taught cording; using reeds to create a twisted rope. Students were able to create enough cord to make bracelets, anklets or a 

necklace, as a keepsake from the camp.  

In the afternoon it was homeward bound ς a long drive to Sydney Airport, landing in Melbourne at 6:30pm on Saturday evening. We 

were exhausted but feeling inspired; excited to tell our friends and families about our amazing experiences and learnings.  

Many thanks to Mark Mason from Scotch College for inviting us to attend the trip, and to Youdha Pandji and Cath de Boer for having 

us along, being so welcoming and hospitable.  

¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŦƛƴŘ ƻǳǘ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ !ǊǘƘǳǊ .ƻȅŘΩǎ ǿƻǊƪ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǇŜǊǘƛŜǎ ŀǘ www.bundanon.com.au  

 

Ms Elizabeth Popovic 

Learning Leader for the Arts    

http://www.bundanon.com.au/
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SEW ς Student Engagement & Wellbeing 

²ƘŀǘΩǎ ŎƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŀǘ ¢ƻǿƴ tŀǊƪΗ 
Over the last few weeks the Food Technology classes have been cooking up a storm! Students have improved their culinary skills, 
observed how different foods react in different cooking conditions and prepared some delicious meals.  

Year 10:  

Students have prepared bruschetta, fruit crumble and 
banana and chocolate muffins. They have explored food 
safety and have familiarized themselves with the kitchen 
environment. Last week they completed their first CAT, 
which saw 40 different risottos prepared at Town Park.  

 

Year 11: 
As a part of their SAC, students had to prepare either savory muffins or vegetable fritters and then complete a 
set of questions surrounding their food item. In a stressful situation all students worked well. Students have 
also prepared apple scones, semolina gnocchi, Mediterranean risotto and delicious fruit tarts.   

 
Year 12:  

¢ƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ мнΩǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ōǳǎȅ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ {!/ ōǳǘ ƘŀǾŜ 
also been busy in the kitchen. Students created their own 
raspberry jam ς with rave reviews from families. They have 
also prepared spinach and pine nut cannelloni, apple tarte 
tartin and a vegetarian frittata.  

Miss Flew  

 

Hume Hospitality Club 

The Hume Hospitality Club is in full swing at Town Park. Earlier this Term, all students 
were invited to attend a meeting to join the club. As members of the Hospitality club, 
students will improve their culinary skills, learn about food safety, gain experience in a 
hospitality environment as well as prepare some delicious foods. In our first week, 8 
students created enough cookie dough for 800 cookies! In the weeks that followed 
students prepared blueberry muffins, chocolate muffins and mini quiches. A number of 
items are to be used at the upcoming 
College Council dinner along with some 
other items that the students prepared 
on the day.  

Each week students will prepare food to 
be used for Campus functions as well as 
ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ŜƴƧƻȅƳŜƴǘΦ Lǘ ƛǎƴΩǘ ǘƻƻ 
late to join! Come to G18 and talk to. 
See you every Tuesday!  

Miss Flew 


